A note about accessible abstracts and presentations

The Social History of Learning Disability conferences are inclusive events. The audience is made up of a wide variety of people, for example:

· People who work or study at universities
· People who work in services
· People with learning disabilities
· Family members, friends and advocates 
We ask that abstracts and presentations are presented in a way that makes them as accessible and engaging as possible for all members of the audience.

Key points to remember when writing your accessible summary or ‘abstract’:
· Please keep your summary to 1 page. 

· Please make sure your summary uses a type font and size that will be easier to read (for example, Arial, point 12 or above).

· Avoid sentences that are very long. You can use bullet points if this helps.

· Avoid words that may be difficult to understand. Keep the language clear and simple. If you need to use a ‘technical’ or ‘academic’ term, please explain it.

· Use photos / images if you feel this helps your abstract to be more accessible.
Key points to remember when writing your presentation are:
· Please use simple, straightforward language wherever possible and avoid jargon. 
· If you do need to introduce a term or acronym that people may not be familiar with, please explain to audience members what that term means.
· Think about different ways to help people understand what you are presenting. For example, in the past we have found that using visual images (for example, photographs, drawings) can help people to really engage with the material. You may also wish to include pieces of audio or video recordings into your paper if you have them available.
· Be careful about how much content you include in your paper – it is important that the pace is steady so that people don’t get left behind.
· Although the conference is chaired (and quite strictly so!), occasionally people do call out questions from the floor. When you are writing your paper, be prepared that you may lose one or two minutes answering a question from the floor.

You may also find it useful to take a look at these links about making information accessible:

www.bristol.ac.uk/norahfry/easy-information
http://www.mencap.org.uk/all-about-learning-disability/information-professionals/communication 
A note on terms and labels
Finally, we also request that you use historical terms and labels sensitively. Papers that explore history sometimes require speakers to use words that are now considered to be offensive. Although it is fine for these terms to be used in papers, it is helpful for speakers to clarify why they are referring to those terms. It is also good to acknowledge that these terms can be upsetting for people, and so you will use them as sparingly as possible.
